
Route 8 
Frederick 
Maryland 21701 

20 February 1969 

Dear hr. Weisberg: 

Hal Verb called tonight and said he was robbed 
a couple of days ago -- apparently a straight absent—from—home 
job, the kind everyone's having around here these days. They 
took only such readily—disposed—of things as his typewriter, 
radio and casette tape recorder; apparently nothing else was 
disturbed, he says. 

What really upset him was the loss of his 
tape recorder, which had in it a casette we had dubbed for him 
of an interview with Herve Lamarre last Dec. 30, and which he 
was just on the point of sending to you. He asked that we dub 
another copy for you and send it along, and at the same time 
advise you what has happened. Two days without a typewriter 
have left him somewhat frustrated, but he says to tell you he 
will be writing to you soon. 

Accordingly we have made another copy of the 
Lamarre interview (this time on a 5—inch reel, which we trust 
will be more convenient for you) and are sending it under 
separate cover, registered first class. 	I have some con- 
ception of the demands on your time (certainly we're busy 
enough, just trying to keep up with certain goings—on) and 
do not begin to suggest that your acknowledge this note. 
however, if the tape doesn't show up, or shows up erased 
or otherwise useless to you, let us know and we'll make you 
another copy. Yiy wife and I take this opportunity to send 
special greetings and what we feel able to hint of our 
appreciation for what you have done. 

Sincerely, 

James D. White 
35 Castle Rock Drive 
hill Valley, Ca. 94941 


